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To:   State of Oregon Transportation Committee 

From:  City of Donald Mayor and Councilors 

Date:  April 23, 2019 

RE:  Support HB 3213 

 

 

Dear Transportation Committee Members,  

 

We are writing in support for HB 3213 and urge you to pass this bill. We are joining with our 

regional partners to find solutions to help end the high crash rates on McKay Road and Ehlen Road. 

There is continued anxiety from our residents and business employees about their safety when 

driving on this road. Our Council believes that HB 3213 is a step in the right direction by allowing 

counties the ability to establish safety corridors because they have the local knowledge and the 

resources to make changes. Furthermore, the bill would direct counties to post signs in selected 

safety corridors to encourage public safety and awareness. Thank you for your attention to this 

matter. If you have any questions or need more information on this roadway, please reach out to us.  

 

In Support:  

Mayor Brad Oxenford 

Councilor Katie Gonzalez 

Councilor Sheryl Glenn 

Councilor Troy Hellickson 

Councilor Rod Scott 

Councilor Gerry Waller  

 


